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Title: HB 2107, OPAR: Efficiencies for the Office of Payment 

Accuracy and Recovery 

 

Concept: 

• ORS 18.855 will be amended to remove the signature requirement for 

notices of garnishments issued by the Oregon Department of Human 

Services (ODHS) and the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) due to benefit 

overpayments. 

• ORS 137.924 will be amended to include ODHS and OHA as recipients of 

the incarcerated individuals list for the purpose of suspending benefits in 

accordance with federal mandates.  

 

Need for policy change: 

The Office of Payment Accuracy and Recovery (OPAR) is a Shared Service that 

provides recovery and collection services to both ODHS and OHA. OPAR ensures 

program integrity by improving payment accuracy and recovering overpayments of 

both clients and service providers.  Funds recovered by OPAR are returned to the 

various ODHS and OHA programs, allowing these funds to be available for current 

and future clients.   

 

In efforts to deliver efficient services to ODHS and OHA and ensure program 

integrity we are proposing House Bill (HB) 2107. HB 2107 will add ODHS and 

OHA as recipients of the incarcerated individuals list and remove the signature 

requirement for notices of garnishment. This will help prevent benefit 

overpayments by allowing for timely benefit suspension in accordance with federal 

mandates and improve business processes. This will ensure Oregonians receive the 

appropriate level of benefits, preventing avoidable overpayments and the need for 

recovery efforts. 
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